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Grand Knight Rolando Arenz (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com 
Chancellor Brian Cota (562)335-0809 
 bmnc09@yahoo.com  
Warden Jorge A. Rodriquez Sr. (562)522-8342 
 ja rodrig@icloud.com  
Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420(H) 768-2757(C) 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com  

Advocate Donald Gargiulo PGK (562)431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

Inside Guard John A. Oliver 209-3181(C)   

Outside Guard Dante Garcia 797-8593 
 Gdante1200@gmail.com 

1 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 Year Trustee Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM* 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

3 Year Trustee James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C) 
     

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Insurance Advisor Joe Karlowitsch (562)243-8022(W) (562)825-9500(C) 

 Joe.karlowitsch@kofc.org 

District Deputy Dan Kane DD#112 (206)950-3570 
  

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting. 
 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

Carlos Chavez PGK     Bill Moses – Fr. Patrick Moses Father 

Chris Mercer – Mike Mercer’s Cousin 

Merv Kilberg – Ken Peterson PGK’s Friend 

Mary Helen – Leo Griego’s Wife 

Hugh Dunaway – Neomi & Bill Serb PGK’s Brother-in-Law 
Carlos ChavezS 

 

 
 

 

 

Robert Escobar (recovering from a stroke)     Al Castellano (cancer)      

Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney dialysis three times per week) 

Mario Bica (paralyzed waist down)      Louie Chavez (caring for Theresa) 
 

Lumas Gougis, David G, Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Byron Hithe, Shryl Pringle 

Aurelia Hains, Gary Woods, Vernon Woods - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 
Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife      Theresa (memory loss) – Louie Chavez’s Wife 

Kyeli (breast cancer) – Jason Robert’s Wife      Mike Kessler – Rick Tkach’s Friend 

Benjamin & Maria Servin (health) – Benjamin Servin’s Parents 

Angela Savcedo (health) – Benjamin Servin’s Grandma 

Emilse Estefania Lopez & Renata Hernandez – Benjamin Servin’s Friends 

Venessa Velasquez (bone cancer) – Bobby Velasquez PGK’s Daughter 

Gladys Mecca (spine injuries)      Homebound of St. Irenaeus 

Dennis Sill (cancer) – Neomi & Bill Serb PGK’s Brother-in-Law 

Val Alvarez (cancer) – Michele Magyar’s Sister 

 

         
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Sick & Distressed 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 

 



 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

 I hope that everybody had a wonderful holiday with your family. A very Merry Christmas to 

you and your love ones. May this New Year bring us many Blessings and that we may grow in our 

Faith. 

 

 Our Christmas Party was another success. We were honored by the presence of our Pastor 

and Chaplain Fr. Binh as well as Fr. William. Thank you to our Brother George Del Hierro and Jorge 

Rodriquez for organizing this event. Also, a big thank you to their lovely wives Cindy and Silvia for 

the decorations of the hall and the tables. Our Casino turnaround fundraising was also a success, we 

raised over $700.00. We also played bingo on the way to the casino, thanks to the effort of Rick 

Tkach and George Del Hierro. Everybody enjoyed the trip and are looking forward to the next one. 

The men’s talk hosted by Fr. Binh was much attended and the topic was our relationship with our 

family as a husband and a father. This was followed by a Holy Hour at the Church. I encourage our 

brother knights to attend the next session. 

 

 We have activities coming up the rest of the year. Come and attend our monthly business 

meeting on the 3rd Wednesday of the month at the Education Building. We open the door at 6:30 for 

fellowship and dinner. At 7:00 pm we have a guest speaker or a video of interest. Our meeting starts 

at 7:30 pm. Come early and get to know your fellow brothers. 

 

 The Orange Diocese is requiring active knights who actively participate in our parish 

activities especially those that involved youth activities to complete the Diocese Safe Environment 

Training or the Knights of Columbus Safe Environment Training and complete the Live Scan thru 

our parish. I will be circulating a separate document on more details on how to complete this 

requirement. Please welcome this new requirement, this is for the safety of our youth and protect our 

parish 

. 

 Be informed on what is going on with the Knights of Columbus. Create a login account at 

the supreme web site. The following are websites for the knights. 

 

Supreme: www.kofc.org  

State Council: www.californiaknights.org  

Chapter: www.ockc.net  

Council 8599: www.kofc8599.org 

 

 Continue to recruit new members and to reach to our brother’s knights to attend our 

meetings and activities.  

Vivat Jesus, 

Grand Knight 

http://www.kofc.org/
http://www.californiaknights.org/
http://www.ockc.net/
http://www.kofc8599.org/


 

  

 

                              It’s a New Year 

 
 As we start the New Year it’s kind of nice to think that we are starting out with a clean slate, 

no mistakes (yet) Isaiah 43:18-19 “forget the former things, do not dwell on the past. See I am 

doing a new thing! Now it springs up do you not perceive it? I am making a way in the wilderness 

and streams and in the desert.” Even though the New Year starts us out fresh we still are sinners 

and fall short of the Glory of God. He is aware of that and wants us to understand what He has 

planned for us. “Do you not perceive it? “He is always working on our behalf, making us a way in 

the wilderness. Isaiah 40:31 “those who wait on the Lord will renew their strength. They will soar 

like Eagles, they will run and not be weary they shall walk and not grow faint.” We have a promise 

in Proverbs 23:18 “There is surely a future hope for you, and your hope will not be cut off.” 

 

 We have a bright New Year ahead if we continue to hold onto His promises. 1. Forget the 

former things 2. Don’t dwell on the past. 3. Remember He is doing a new thing in us. 4. He will 

make our way in the wilderness and rivers and desert. 5. He will give us wings like Eagles. 6. He 

will strengthen us. We will run and not get weary we will walk and not feel faint. 7 He has our future 

in the palm of His hand and He will not cut us off. 

 

 So I close with Colossians 3:15 Let the Peace of Christ rule in your hearts, since as 

members of one body we are called to Peace. And be Thankful. Colossians 3:17 Whatever you do 

in word or deed do in the name of the Lord Jesus giving thanks to God the Father through Him. 

 

HAPPY NEW YEAR 
NSS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

December Meeting 

                          $10.00 

Richard Higgins 

 

January Meeting = $20.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 

 



 

 

  

                           

Dear Brothers: 
 

 Now we are starting a new year, which means new opportunities to serve the community 

with your Brother Knights.  We've had many charitable and fun events through 2019, so let's keep 

the momentum strong heading into the New Year.   Please consider attending and helping out on the 

following events coming up in January.  Also, keep in mind that we have many great events coming  

up around the corner in February, such as the membership drive in early February, showing of the 

"Unplanned" movie, and Ladies Night. 
 

 Here are the key events happening in January.  Please contact me or the Grand Knight if you 

have activities that you would like to suggest: 

 January 9           (Thursday)  Officer Meeting (all interested are welcome) Room 8 

 January 11/12 (Sat & Sun) Warm Clothing Drive 

 January 13         (Monday)     Adoration 

 January 14 (Tuesday)     4th Degree Meeting 

 January 15 (Wednesday)Business Meeting – Ed Building 

 January 17 (Friday)         H.O.P.E. Food Bagging 

 January 18/19 (Sat & Sun)   Warm Clothing Drive 

 January 23 (Thursday)    Chapter Meeting 

 January 24 (Friday)         Clergy Night 
  

 Have a Happy and Blessed New Year! 
 

Vivat Jesus 

Rick Tkach 

Deputy Grand Knight 

 

 

  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Family 
Community 

Life 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Bill Serb PGK     Jason Roberts     BenJamin Servin     Rolly Arenz GK     George Del Hierro     Brian Cota     Louis Bloch 
Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM     Ceasar Moreno     Frank Faecke     Bob Marsh     Jorge Rodriquiz     Mario Santos 

Michael Mercer     Rick Tkach     Don Chavez     Ken Peterson PGK     Leo Griego     Lloyd Ferry 

 



 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 
  
 It was great to see so many families at our Christmas Party. 
 

 Congratulations to Richard Higgins for having his name drawn for the Good of the Order 

drawing in December. Unfortunately, he wasn’t present to collect $10.00. 
 

 Dues Statements for 2020 calendar year have been sent out. In addition to our $32.00 dues, 

there are 3 special assessments included. If you are having financial difficulties in paying your dues, 

please contact either myself or Grand Knight Rolly Arenz, as we can help you remain a Council 

Member in good standing. 
 

 The 1st special assessment is for Columbian Charities, in the amount of only $3.65. 

California Columbian Charities, Inc.is dedicated to assisting California Brothers in financial 

distress, including their widows. For sixty-five years it has worked to provide CHARITY, the first 

principle of our Order, and to fulfill Father McGivney's mandate of BROTHER HELPING 

BROTHER. It has responded to almost 2100 requests for assistance from Brother Knights in 

California and has given over $3,000,000 in relief. Columbian Charities provides financial assistance 

to Knights of Columbus Brothers, with at least twelve months good standing in a California Council; 

and to their widows and orphans, by helping to relieve financial distress due to unemployment, 

sickness, family medical and hospital bills, overdue rent or mortgage payments, property tax, food, 

clothing, losses due to fire, flood or earthquake. All the financial assistance provided is a grant and 

need not be repaid. If you know a Brother Knight who is in need of assistance, contact our Grand 

Knight, who can obtain a Charity application from the California State Council office. So please 

include the $3.65 added to your dues. 
 

 The 2nd is the Knights of Columbus Culture of Life Fund, is a permanent fund established 

by a vote of the delegates to the 2008 Supreme Convention in Quebec City. As of December 2016, 

the initiative has funded and placed 829 ultrasound machines, valued at more than $40 million, in all 

50 states, as well as in Canada, Jamaica, Guatemala and Peru, and helped save the lives of thousands 

of babies. So please include the $2.00 added to your dues. 
 

 The 3rd is Council Brothers in Financial Difficulty, which is a Council fund established 

last year following the founding Principle of our Order, Charity, to assist Council Brothers in 

financial difficulty in keeping their dues current. So please include the $5.00 added to your dues.  

Remember to get your Fraternal Activities Survey turned in by the January Meeting, as it is needed 

by Supreme Council for documentation for the IRS. We will hold a drawing where the winner whose 

dues were paid by will have his 2019 dues refunded.  I hope to see you all there. 
 

[Continued on Page 13] 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

For Trips to Abortion Sites During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

 
 

 
  

 
1st “NEW YEAR’S DAY” 

9th OFFICER MEETING – Rm 8 7:00pm 

11th & 12th WARM CLOTHING DRIVE after masses 

13th ADORATION 

14th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

15th BUSINESS MEETING – Ed Building 7:30pm 

17th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:30am 

18th & 19th WARM CLOTHING DRIVE after masses 

20th “MARTIN LUTHER KING JR. DAY” 

23rd CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

24th CLERGY NIGHT 6:00pm 

24th – 26th MEN’S RETREAT 

6th OFFICER MEETING – Rm 8 7:00pm 

11th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

12th “LINCOLN’S BIRTHDAY” 

13th ADORATION 

14th “VALENTINE’S DAY” 

16th LADIES NIGHT 

17th “PRESIDENT’S DAY” 

19th BUSINESS MEETING – Ed Building 7:30pm 

21st H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:30am 

22nd WASHINGTON’S BIRTHDAY” 

20th “MARTIN LUTHER KING JR. DAY” 

26th “ASH WEDNESDAY” 

27th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 
   

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

[Truck – Boat – RV – Trailer – Etc.] 

We (your church) get the funds & you get the write off 

(714) 952-2420     -     (714) 995-6141 
 

These monthly bulletins are also available on-line and frequently it will have pictures of our 

various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 http://www.kofc8599.org  

 Click on: Newsletter  

http://www.kofc8599.org/


 

 

Planned Parenthood Lawsuit Tries to Punish Pro-Lifers 

Who Exposed Its Baby Part Sales as Criminals 
 

NATIONAL   CHERYL SULLENGER   WASHINGTON, DC 

Troy Newman and three of his co-defendants will walk into Judge William Orrick’s Federal 

courtroom and begin their defense against Planned Parenthood’s accusations against them in the 

biggest pro-life trial in two decades. 
 

Planned Parenthood brought the case against Newman, Susan Merritt, David Daleiden, the Center 

for Medical Progress, and the CMP’s’ alter-ego, Biomax, in 2016, after the release of a series of 

undercover videos that revealed Planned Parenthood’s participation in the illegal trafficking of 

aborted baby remains for profit. 
 

In an ironic twist, instead of Planned Parenthood being held accountable, the largest abortion 

organization in America have brought the pro-life journalists to court and accused them of corruption 

and racketeering. 
 

The American Center for Law and Justice (ACLJ) is representing Newman in this case, who was 

sued due to his service as a board member of the Center for Medical Progress during the three-year 

undercover investigation. 
 

Why this case is important 
 

Despite the Planned Parenthood case and an earlier lawsuit filed by the National Abortion Federation 

(which is currently on hold until the conclusion of the Planned Parenthood case), the CMP 

investigation was a game-changer. 
 

The ACLJ wrote: In light of CMP’s investigative reporting, the United States Senate and House of 

Representatives conducted thorough investigations into illegal, unethical, and immoral practices 

within the abortion and fetal tissue procurement industries. 
 

The expose videos catching Planned Parenthood officials allegedly selling 

the body parts of aborted babies have shocked the nation. 
 

Here is a list of all 14: 
 

In the first video: Dr. Deborah Nucatola of Planned Parenthood commented on baby-crushing: “We’ve    

been very good at getting heart, lung, liver, because we know that, so I’m not gonna crush that part, I’m 
gonna basically crush below, I’m gonna crush above, and I’m gonna see if I can get it all intact.” 

In the second video: Planned Parenthood’s Dr. Mary Gatter joked, “I want a Lamborghini” as she  

       negotiated the best price for baby parts. 

 

[Continued on Next Page] 
 

https://www.lifenews.com/category/national/
https://www.youtube.com/user/centerformedprogress/playlists
https://www.youtube.com/user/centerformedprogress/playlists
https://aclj.org/pro-life/aclj-begins-weeks-long-trial-against-planned-parenthood-regarding-ghoulish-practices
https://www.lifenews.com/2015/07/14/shock-video-catches-planned-parenthoods-top-doctor-selling-body-parts-of-aborted-babies/
https://www.lifenews.com/2015/07/21/second-shock-video-catches-another-top-planned-parenthood-doctor-selling-body-parts-of-aborted-babies/


 

 

 

[  – Continued] 
 

In the third video: Holly O’Donnell, a former Stem Express employee who worked inside a Planned 

Parenthood clinic, detailed first-hand the unspeakable atrocities and how she fainted in horror over 

handling baby legs. 

In the fourth video: Planned Parenthood’s Dr. Savita Ginde stated, “We don’t want to do just a flat-fee 

(per baby) of like, $200. A per-item thing works a little better, just because we can see how much we can 

get out of it.” She also laughed while looking at a plate of fetal kidneys that were “good to go.” 

In the fifth video: Melissa Farrell of Planned Parenthood-Gulf Coast in Houston boasted of Planned 

Parenthood’s skill in obtaining “intact fetal cadavers” and how her “research” department “contributes so 

much to the bottom line of our organization here, you know we’re one of the largest affiliates, our 

Research Department is the largest in the United States.” 

In the sixth video: Holly O’Donnell described technicians taking fetal parts without patient consent: 

“There were times when they would just take what they wanted. And these mothers don’t know. And 

there’s no way they would know.” 

In the seventh and perhaps most disturbing video: Holly O’Donnell described the harvesting, or 

“procurement,” of organs from a nearly intact late-term fetus aborted at Planned Parenthood Mar Monte’s 

Alameda clinic in San Jose, CA. “‘You want to see something kind of cool,’” O’Donnell says her 

supervisor asked her. “And she just taps the heart, and it starts beating. And I’m sitting here and I’m 

looking at this fetus, and its heart is beating, and I don’t know what to think.” 

In the eighth video: StemExpress CEO Cate Dyer admits Planned Parenthood sells “a lot of” fully intact 

aborted babies. 

The ninth video: catches a Planned Parenthood medical director discussing how the abortion company 

sells fully intact aborted babies — including one who “just fell out” of the womb. 

The 10th video: catches the nation’s biggest abortion business selling specific body parts — including 

the heart, eyes and “gonads” of unborn babies. The video also shows the shocking ways in which Planned 

Parenthood officials admit that they are breaking federal law by selling aborted baby body parts for profit. 

Unreleased Videos: Unreleased videos from CMP show Deb Vanderhei of Planned Parenthood caught 

on tape talking about how Planned Parenthood abortion business affiliates may “want to increase revenue 

[from selling baby parts] but we can’t stop them…” Another video has a woman talking about the 

“financial incentives” of selling aborted baby body parts. 

The 11th video: catches a Texas Planned Parenthood abortionist planning to sell the intact heads of 

aborted babies for research. Amna Dermish is caught on tape describing an illegal partial-birth abortion 

procedure to terminate living, late-term unborn babies which she hopes will yield intact fetal heads for 

brain harvesting. 

The 12th video in the series shows new footage of Jennefer Russo, medical director at Planned 

Parenthood in Orange County, California, describing to undercover investigators how her abortion 

business tries to harvest intact aborted babies’ bodies for a local for-profit biotech company and changes 

the abortion procedure to do so. 

The 13th video: exposes a Planned Parenthood medical director admitting that babies born alive after 

abortion are sometimes killed. 

The 14th video: catches Planned Parenthood executives discussing gruesome abortion procedures and the 

sale of body parts from aborted babies for profit. 

LifeNews.com Note: Cheryl Sullenger is a leader of Operation Rescue. 

 

https://www.lifenews.com/2015/07/28/3rd-shock-shock-video-catches-planned-parenthood-vice-president-selling-body-parts-of-aborted-babies/
https://www.lifenews.com/2015/07/30/4th-video-catches-planned-parenthood-vp-discussing-how-to-break-the-law-to-sell-aborted-babies/
https://www.lifenews.com/2015/08/04/5th-shocking-video-catches-planned-parenthood-official-selling-fully-intact-aborted-babies/
https://www.lifenews.com/2015/08/12/6th-shocking-video-catches-planned-parenthood-selling-aborted-babies-without-patient-consent/
https://www.lifenews.com/2015/08/19/7th-shocking-video-catches-planned-parenthood-harvesting-brain-of-aborted-baby-who-was-still-alive/
https://www.lifenews.com/2015/08/28/full-unedited-8th-video-confirms-planned-parenthood-sells-fully-intact-aborted-babies/
https://www.lifenews.com/2015/09/01/9th-shocking-video-planned-parenthood-sells-intact-aborted-babies-one-just-fell-out-of-the-womb/
https://www.lifenews.com/2015/09/15/10th-video-catches-planned-parenthood-we-sell-fresh-aborted-baby-eyes-hearts-and-gonads/
https://www.lifenews.com/2015/10/22/hackers-release-shocking-planned-parenthood-videos-we-cant-stop-selling-baby-parts/
https://www.lifenews.com/2015/10/27/11th-video-catches-planned-parenthood-abortion-doc-selling-aborted-babies-heads/
https://www.lifenews.com/2016/03/01/12th-video-catches-planned-parenthood-aborting-intact-late-term-babies-to-sell-as-parts/
https://www.lifenews.com/2017/03/29/shocking-video-planned-parenthood-director-caught-admitting-babies-born-alive-after-abortion-are-killed/
https://www.lifenews.com/2017/05/25/video-catches-planned-parenthood-abortionist-joking-about-eyeballs-from-aborted-babies-rolling-into-our-laps/
https://www.operationrescue.org/


 

       

                                   

                                
 

REFLECTION BY DR. MICHAEL CUNNINGHAM 

MATER DOLOROSA RETREAT CENTER 
 

THE UNBROKEN WORD 
 

Recently, I have been reading a very interesting book called the “Spirituality of Imperfection”. The 

book opens with the following quote from a commissioner of Baseball. 
 

“Baseball teaches us, or has taught most of us, how to deal with failure. We learn at a very young 

age that failure is the norm in baseball and, precisely because we have failed, we hold in high 

regard those who fail less often—those who hit safely in one out of three chances and become star 

players. I also find it fascinating that baseball, alone in sport, considers errors to be part of the 

game, part of its rigorous truth.*  

Francis T. Vincent, Jr., Commissioner of Baseball 
 

The authors go on to modify this quotation to indicate how much of our spiritual journey can be 

explained through this analogy: 
 

“Spirituality teaches us, or has taught most of us, how to deal with failure. We learn at a very young 

age that failure is the norm in life … errors are part of the game, part of its rigorous truth.”* 
 

Of course, we are all broken in some way, but the lesson here of learning that much of our 

development and movement in our lives, comes from making errors can also be applied to the 

spiritual journey. We are all imperfect in some way, and yet God still loves us. 
 

When I review my own spiritual journey over the years, I can see much of the change, at least the 

positive changes, occurred when I had recognized when I had failed in my relationship with God and 

others. The forgiveness which is there for us through the sacrament of Reconciliation and God’s 

unconditional love for us helps us to heal and move closer to Him. 
 

This week let me see how the Peace of Christ is forged within me by helping me with my own errors, 

and showing how this unlimited supply of grace keeps us all close to Him and each other.   
 

* Kurtz, Ernest. The Spirituality of Imperfection (p. 1). Random House Publishing Group. 
 

MY COMMENT: LET US IN THIS NEW YEAR HUMBLY ADMIT OUR FAILURES, GIVE 

THEM TO THE LORD, AND THANK GOD EVERY DAY FOR THE MANY WAYS HE 

SHOWS US HIS LOVE! 
 

Love & Prayers, 

 

 

Frank J. Faecke, Recorder 



 

 

 

 Diocese of Orange Requirement for Safe Environment Training 
 

The Diocese of Orange now require that members of the Knights of Columbus who volunteers their 

talents and services to our parish that involves minors must complete Safe Environment (SE) training 

and background screening via Live Scan Digital Fingerprinting. 
 

Compliance can be done one of two ways, either one of them is acceptable with the Diocese: 

1. By completing the Diocese Safe Environment Basic Safety Training 

https://orange.cmgconnect.org   

or 

2. Completing the Knights of Columbus Safe Environment Program. 

www.kofc.org/safe 

and 

      Completing the Live Scan Digital Printing. 
 

If you volunteer to any of the Parish Ministry, I suggest completing the Diocese Safe Environment 

training. For KofC officers, Active Knights and Participating Knights, I suggest taking the KofC 

Safe Environment Program. 
 

To complete the Live Scan Digital Printing, call and visit Tony Kulassia at the Parish Office,  

714-826-0760. 
 

If you already have completed the requirement, please let me know and mail me your certificate. If 

you have any questions and concerns, please call or email me. 
 

Rolly Arenz, GK 

562-708-0258 

rollya@verizon.net 

 

[Financial Secretary Continued from page 7] 
 

JANUARY BIRTHDAYS 
 

Cesar Moreno 12/4 George O’Hara 12/4 Gary Moore 12/5 

Chris Travers 1/3 Jerry Baldwin 1/5 Timothy Fitzpatrick 1/7 

Bobby Velasquez PGK Fr. Binh Nguyen 1/10 Horacio Castro 1/13 

Mario Santos 1/18 Jorge A. Rodriguez 1/22 Benjamin Servin 1/22 

Fr. Fredrick Atentar 1/23 Daniel Dato-On 1/26 Benito Miranda 1/30 

 Steve Pohl 1/30 

Vivat Jesus ! 

 

 

Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.com  
 

https://orange.cmgconnect.org/
http://www.kofc.org/safe
mailto:rollya@verizon.net


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres 

Thomas Nagle -  Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo 

Kenneth Peterson - Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith 
 

 



 

 
  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Richard Tkach 829-7289   
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Vacant   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Fred Navarro 761-8617  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Frank Faecke 952-2420 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Pro-Life Chairman Ray Richmond 827-4206   

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 248-9183 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales   

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090   

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Richard Tkach 829-7289 

   Special Olympics Chairman Richard Tkach 826-7289 

   Ride Share Chairman TBA 826-3844 

   Wheel Chair Chairman TBA  

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 761-5731 

   Phone Committee Chairman   

 Family Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247 

  Activity Form Coordinator Richard Tkach 829-7289 
   Family Night Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro 821-1247 

   Christmas Party Chairman George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman David Hallum (562) 235-3588 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Daniel Rozac  723-2555 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 

   Retention Chairman Christopher Travers (562) 926-7510  

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK 826-6029 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


